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POLICE BLOTTER 
 

 

Monday March 13, 2023 

 
2225 hrs.  Officers initiated a traffic stop on a vehicle for illegal window tint.  During contact with the 

driver, Cameron J. Harnish (W/M/21) he was found to have a suspended driver’s license 
(12 point.)  During a search of his vehicle a cut straw with white residue was located along 
with a small amount of marijuana.  Harnish was arrested and charged with the license 
suspension and drug paraphernalia.   

 

Tuesday March 14, 2023 

 
1657 hrs Officers responded to 4024 Hemptstead Station on an assault.  After investigation, 

Joseph L. Foster (W/M/29) was arrested for domestic violence and was booked in to the 

Kettering Jail.     23-011563    
 
1858 hrs Officers initiated a traffic stop for violations near Wren/Flesher.  Contraband was 

recovered after an alert by K9 Jax.  Elizabeth A. Wells (W/F/41) was charged with 

Possession of Drug Paraphernalia.      23-011578 

 
1955 hrs Officers responded to the 1600 blk Horlacher on a traffic complaint.  After investigation, 

she located and arrested Maria A. Masters (W/F/35) at 1610 Horlacher on an MCSO 

warrant.      23-011583 
 
0225 hrs Officers conducted a traffic stop for a moving violation.  Further investigation revealed that 

the driver, James F. Brooks (W/M/65) showed signs of intoxication.  He completed 

SFST’s and was arrested for OVI.  23-011612 

 

Wednesday March 15, 2023 

 
0537 hrs  Officers and Detectives responded to Hobart Ave on a death investigation. A W/F/53, was 

found deceased by a family member. There were no signs of foul play. Montgomery 

Coroner Investigators released the body to a funeral home. 23-011642 
 

 

 



 

0940 hrs Officers were dispatched to Pondview Dr on a death investigation. They found a W/F/74, 
deceased. There were no signs of foul play. The Montgomery County Coroner’s Officer 

responded and removed the deceased from the scene. 23-011671 
 
1243 hrs Officers were working a GTA detail in Dayton. They initiated a traffic stop on a vehicle and 

found that the driver, Tyshawn McDonald, B/M/44, had a warrant through Sandusky 
County for no child support. McDonald was arrested and transported to the MCSO Jail. 

23-011701 

 

Thursday March 16, 2023 

 
1249 hrs Officers completed a warrant service at the Kettering Jail. James Tucker, W/M/36, was 

arrested for possession of drug paraphernalia. Due to medical issues he was transported 

to KMC to be seen by Judge Long. 23-011884 

 
1601 hrs Officers conducted a traffic stop near S. Patterson Blvd. and Carillon Blvd for a traffic 

violation. The passenger, Madison N. Wells W/F/20, was arrested for improper handling 
of a firearm in a motor vehicle, CCW, and CCW – failure to notify when she admitted to 

the firearm in the car being hers after it was found.  23-011920 
 
1645 hrs Officers conducted a traffic stop near Hilton Drive and Abingdon Road for a traffic 

violation.  The driver, Katherine J. Mikesell W/F/38, was arrested for possession of 
drugs and possession of drug paraphernalia after K-9 Thor alerted to the presence of 
narcotics in the vehicle and suspected crack cocaine was found along with several pipes 

in the car and on Ms. Mikesell.  23-011931 
 
1905 hrs Officers attempted to stop a car near E. Dorothy Lane and Wilmington Pike but the 

vehicle refused to stop.The vehicle was entered into FLOCK for previously fleeing from 
both Dayton and Kettering officers.  At approximately 1945 hours officers were able to 
complete a successful intercept before the vehicle could flee again near Patterson Blvd 

and W. Dorothy Lane.  The driver, Daniel A. Molen W/M/48, was arrested for failure to 
comply M1 and he received a citation for expired registration and failure to signal a turn. 

23-011952 
 
2132 hrs Officers were working in an undercover vehicle was able to observe a wanted male enter 

the residence at 2029 Reardon.  After several crews surrounded the house and several 

attempts were made to have the wanted male, Craig D. Greene B/M/31, exited the home 

and the homeowner, Nicole D. Howe W/F/45, opened the door met with failure the front 
door was forced open.  Due to the extensive knowledge/ingenuity of the officers on scene, 
a make shift pole camera was made and Mr. Greene was found hiding in the attic behind 
the chimney.  Mr. Greene was arrested for two warrants, obstructing official business, and 

resisting arrest.  Ms. Howe was arrested for obstructing justice. 23-011970   
 

0015 hrs Officers were dispatched to the KPD lobby for one, Kristen R. Woodard W/F/33, being 

turned in by a bondsman on a warrant for failure to appear.  23-011985 
 
0031 hrs After another FLOCK hit officers were able to find the car, a white 2019 Volkswagon 

stolen out of Utah.  A felony traffic stop was conducted and the driver, Anthony M. 

Willardson W/M/28, was arrested for a warrant and the RSP charge.  A passenger, John 

M. Santos II W/M/29, was also arrested on three local warrants. 23-011987 

 

 

 



 

Friday March 17, 2023 

 
0650 hrs Officers were dispatched to Craig Dr on report of a full arrest with medics en route. A 

W/F/53, was pronounced at the scene. There were no signs of foul play and the 

Montgomery County Coroner’s Office released Frawley to a funeral home. 23-012011 
 
 
1111 hrs Officers went to 777 W. Stroop on report of a burglary.  The resident came home and 

found Bradlee D. Purvis WM/31 in his living room, shirtless, watching TV and eating.  

Purvis was arrested and transported to the jail without incident.  23-012046 

 

 
2103 hrs Officers conducted a traffic stop at Cardington and S. Dixie.  He found the driver, 

Christopher K. Hellmund (W/M/54) was wanted through the Beavercreek Police 
Department for Aggravated Possession of Dangerous Drugs.  He was arrested for the 

warrant and cited for NO and DUS.   23-012113 

 

 
0137 hrs Officers conducted a traffic stop on a vehicle after observing the occupant outside of the 

vehicle at Taco Bell, urinating.  Officers circled back and then found the driver swerving 
his vehicle WB on E. Dorothy Ln.  Upon stopping the vehicle, she determined the driver 
was likely intoxicated.  After poor performance on SFST’s he was arrested for OVI.  He 
was also charged with Underage Consumption, Juvenile Tobacco, Open Container, 
Public Indecency and Possession of Marijuana.  The driver, a 17 yo male, was taken to 

the Kettering Jail and later released to a parent.    23-012145 

 

Saturday March 18, 2023 

 
1848 hrs Crews responded to McDonald’s, 2901 Wilmington on a robbery.  The suspect fled on 

foot and is believed to live nearby.  No suspect has been identified at the time of this 

report and the investigation is ongoing.         23-012227 

 
2040 hrs Officers responded to 2629 San Rae on a theft.  The caller had lost her cell phone while 

on a walk in the neighborhood and when she called her own number, a subject answered 
and offered to sell it back to her.  A meet was arranged at Speedway, 2920 Shroyer, 

where Jeffery K. Williams (B/M/27) was located and arrested for RSP. 23-012237 

 

Sunday March 19, 2023 

 
1700 hrs Officers initiated a traffic stop for violations near S. Dixie/Industrial Estates.  After 

investigation, the driver, Tony D. Robinson (B/M/44) was arrested on an MCSO warrant 

for FTA-Child Support.     23-012352 

 
2015 hrs Officers were stationary in the lot of KFD #37 when a vehicle pulled in the lot next to him 

that had damage consistent with a recent crash.  Contact was made with the driver and 

signs of impairment were observed.  After investigation, Kori N. Adams (B/F/29) was 

arrested for OVI, Falsification, Child Endangering, and Harassment-bodily fluid (F).  23-

012382 

 
2150 hrs Several officers responded to the area of 5487 Kettering Square Dr. N. on a report of a 

shooting.  After investigation it was determined Joseph A. Hunter (B/M/21) had 
assaulted his live in girlfriend and they also have a child in common.  Joseph also 



 

reportedly fired two 9mm rounds in the parking lot.  The rounds did not appear to strike 
the apartment building.  Two casings were recovered on scene and charges are pending 
for Domestic Violence, Child Endangering, and Discharging a Firearm within the city 

limits.  23-012398 

 

 

 

 


